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12 August 2021 
 
 
Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
Industry Assessments 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
 
Attention:  Joe Fittell 
 
MAJOR PROJECT: MP06_0261 – MOD 6 
HUNTER VALLEY OPERATIONS SOUTH - AMMONIUM NITRATE EMULSION PLANT, 
JERRYS PLAINS 
 
On 05 August 2021 Transport for NSW (TfNSW) accepted the referral by the Department of 
Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) through the Planning Portal regarding the 
abovementioned application.  DPIE referred the application to TfNSW for comment.  This letter is 
a submission in response to that referral.   
 
TfNSW’s primary interests are in the road network, traffic and broader transport issues. In 
particular, the efficiency and safety of the classified road network, the security of property assets 
and the integration of land use and transport. 
 
TfNSW have reviewed the Statement of Environmental Effects prepared by Umwelt and dated 
July 2021. It is understood that the proposal be for the construction and operation of a modular 
Ammonium Nitrate Emulsion (ANE) manufacturing plant at one of two approved locations within 
the approved Hunter Valley Operations (HVO) South mine disturbance area. 
 
It is understood from the documentation provided that the proposed modification will not result in 
any increase to the overall volume of material currently approved to be transported to site via 
road freight for use in blasting, or include any changes to the approved operations of the site. 
 
TfNSW response & requirements 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the information provided and raises no concerns or requirements for the 
proposed development as it is considered there will be no significant impact on the nearby 
classified (State) road network. 
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On determination of this matter, please forward TfNSW a copy of the Determination.  Should you 
require further information please contact Kate Leonard, Development Services Case Officer, on 
4908 7688 or 0428 260 461 or by emailing development.hunter@transport.nsw.gov.au 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Kylie-Anne Pont 
A/ Team Leader Development Services 
Development Services North 


